James Pruett

From:

sabrina brennan <sabrina@dfm.com>

Sent:

Thursday, July 2, 2020 12:23 PM

To:

James Pruett

Cc:

Sabrina Brennan; John Moren; Julie van Hoff; Lori Milward

Subject:

Fwd: Special Meeting, Item C.1 Censure — June 4, 2020

Follow Up Flag:

Follow up

Flag Status:

Flagged

Hello Jim,

Please publish this email on the Harbor District website with the July 2, 2020 Special Meeting Agenda as a written comment and provide it to the Board of Harbor Commissioners.

Sabrina Brennan

Begin forwarded message:

From: sabrina brennan <sabrina@dfm.com>

Subject: Special Meeting, Item C.1 Censure — June 4, 2020

Date: June 16, 2020 at 1:47:20 PM PDT **To:** James Pruett <<u>ipruett@smharbor.com</u>>

Cc: Sabrina Brennan <sbrennan@smharbor.com>

Hello Jim,

Please attach this email to the June 4, 2020 meeting minutes regarding agenda Item C. Please make sure this is also posted on the District's website.

The following remarks were made by Harbor Commissioner Sabrina Brennan at the June 4, 2020 Special Meeting:

The resolution to censure me is intended to silence and humiliate me.

This may be the first time an elected representative has been censured for complaining about sexual harassment by a fellow board member. I'm reminded of past unethical and retaliatory practices when Jim Tucker was board president of the San Mateo County Harbor Commission.

Today, the board member who sexually harassed me on multiple occasions will cast the deciding vote to censure me.

Sadly, this resolution is an example of retaliation related to my 2017 sexual harassment and retaliation complaint against Commissioner Tom Mattusch and more recent retaliation complaints. It's appropriate and necessary to use anatomical language to describe the pornographic photos Commissioners Mattusch emailed me.

The humiliation I've experienced while serving on this board is dehumanizing. The relentless retaliation I've experienced from Commissioners Mattusch, Virginia Change Kiraly and Nancy Reyering has negatively impacted my family, board work, advocacy work and my career.

Recently, Matt Grocott and Mark Simon stated factually untrue information in the San Mateo Daily Journal. Both men incorrectly alleged that my harassment and retaliation complaints have cost the District a "million dollars". These unsubstantiated accusations are untrue. I have never filed a lawsuit against the Harbor District.

Sabrina Brennan